
 
 
 
At an extraordinary meeting of the DEVELOPMENT CONTROL (HETTON, 
HOUGHTON AND WASHINGTON) SUB-COMMITTEE held in the CIVIC CENTRE 
on THURSDAY, 6TH OCTOBER, 2016 at 4.30 p.m 
 
 
Present:- 
 
Councillor Scaplehorn in the Chair 
 
Councillors Bell, Cummings, Mordey, Porthouse and P. Walker 
 
 
Declarations of Interest 
 
There were no declarations of interest made.  
 
 
Apologies for Absence 
 
Apologies for absence were submitted to the meeting on behalf of Councillors M. 
Dixon, Jackson, Lauchlan, Middleton, Taylor, W. Turton and G. Walker 
 
 
Applications made under the Town and Country Planning Acts and 
Regulations made thereunder 
 
The Executive Director of Commercial Development submitted a report (copy 
circulated), which related to Hetton, Houghton and Washington areas, copies of 
which had also been forwarded to each Member of the Council, upon applications 
made under the Town and Country Planning Acts and Regulations made thereunder. 
 
(for copy report – see original minutes) 
 
 
16/01238/FUL – Construction of new link road between an existing supplier site 
and the main Nissan site at Nissan Motor Manufacturing (UK) Limited, 
Washington Road, Usworth, Sunderland, SR5 3NS 
 
The representative of the Executive Director of Commercial Development presented 
the report advising of the principle of the proposal, the scale and massing of the 
proposed development, highways and environmental factors. 
 
Having fully considered the report, it was:- 
 

1. RESOLVED that the application be approved for the reasons as set out in the 
report and subject to the ten conditions detailed therein. 

 



The Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and closed the meeting. 
 
 
 
(Signed) B. SCAPLEHORN, 
  Chairman. 


